Silvercroft Neighborhood Association
MINUTES

February 16, 2010

Attendees: Cheryl Bassey, Paul Lovelis,Tom Bullington, Gloria Manzanedo, Frank Manzandeo, Alexis Young, Amanda Kucich, Gary Whitwer, Diana Rhoades, Larry Lopez and Valerie Grondin
Parks & Recreation Update: 

Larry reported that there is a water foundation on the Westside of Field 7 that we could possibly run a hose from to get water to the plants. However, this is a long distance and would probably require 4-5 hoses.  Jim Blakely’s house on the corner can also be used as a water source if he is amenable to letting the neighborhood run a hose from his tap.  We need a volunteer to approach him about this idea. Amanda reported that there is $25 per month in the grant budget to pay him for this service but would also require neighborhood volunteers to do the watering. Mesquites and Palo Verdes were suggested as low-water trees that only require watering once a week until they are established. Larry also stated that once the park is established Parks and Rec will put trash cans in the area.
Groundbreaking – When?

The group decided to combine a groundbreaking and tree planting ceremony on March 20th from 10am-2pm.  Amanda will talk to Albertson’s about getting food donated for breakfast. Gloria reported that Norma still has the hotdogs and buns in her freezer that we can use for lunch.  Gloria will check with Matt Parham to see if can still pick up tables, chairs and tents from the Ward 1 office. Paul stated he could supply coffee. Gloria will check with Cheryl to see if she can supply water. Gloria will also check with her contact to see if we can get the drumline to perform and if the Boys and Girls Club will bring youth out to help plant trees. Amanda will ask Diana if Ward 1 has shovels we can borrow.
Next Steps – Where do we start with park?

Gary informed the group that detailed plans showing the exact placement of trees, grading areas and type of excavation are necessary before any work can begin. These plans must be approved by his office and any type of structure we want to place will require a permit from Development Services. Gary said that the City can pre-dig the holes for trees and do the excavation work in the right of way with the HURF monies. The Dept. of Transportation will put the grading services out to bid for us. Dianna Rhoades agreed to check with the City’s requirement on obtaining permits to do grading work and will let us know if we need to take this step first. Gary also recommended KAZ construction to order and place boulders. HURF monies can also be used for this provided that we supply TDOT with a detailed plan. TDOT will also need to approve any plants we wish to plant in the right of way. Gary’s office is located at 201 N. Stone on the 4th Floor. Amanda will meet with Watershed Management Group to come up with detailed plans and Gloria and/or Paul will take them over to Gary in the next two weeks.
Amanda also asked about a Bus Stop enhancement on the north side of Lester. Diana states that she will check with Tom Fisher about available City funds to do this.

Nominations for election of officers

 The following Neighborhood Officers were elected:
President: Gloria Manzanedo, Vice President: Paul Lovelis, Treasurer: Tom Bullington, Secretary: Amanda Kucich

The Next Meeting will be March 9th at 7pm at Gloria’s house.

